
ing in the United States. Additionally, La-
Croix is tasked with facilitating trade and 
comradery between the two countries. Part 
of this work is encouraging American stu-
dents to study abroad in France, and vice 
versa for French students. According to 
Margaret Kessler, a study abroad counselor 
from the Office of International Services, 
two SLU students studied abroad in France 
last semester and another nine are set to 
take flight overseas for the Fall 2019 se-
mester. Emily Johansson, a senior who is 
double majoring in Political Science and 
French knows firsthand about the value in 

University welcomed the honorable 
Guillaume Lacroix, the Consul General 
of France, to speak to students and 
faculty about his role and vision for 
the cultivation of French-American re-
lations. With humor and sincerity, La-
croix began his remarks by thanking 
Dr. Katagiri--his most newest friend on 
Facebook--for extending an invitation 
to come speak at SLU. 
 
About thirty students and professors 
made up an attentive audiences as 
Lacroix described his role as being the 
official representative of the govern-
ment of France, responsible for assist-
ing and protecting French citizens liv-

�$���9�L�V�L�W���I�U�R�P���W�K�H���+�R�Q�R�U�D�E�O�H��
�*�X�L�O�O�D�X�P�H���/�D�F�U�R�L�[ 
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What is Political Science? 

Specialists in Comparative 
Politics analyze power     



On Tuesday, April 2nd, professors in the    
Political Science and International Studies       
program hosted a panel discussion on U.S. 
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International Studies Program Symposi-
um was a success as students presented 
their research on topics ranging from 
Putin to mass incarceration. The 
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cool and something we overlook 
when it comes to Catholicism. We 
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Much to the departmentõs excitement, a SLU Political Science Major alumni has recently published a book! 

Christopher Clark graduated from SLU in the spring of 2005. His book debut, Gaining Voice, has been      

published by the Oxford University Press in March of 2019. Dr. Clarkõs book provides evidence that the rela-

tionship between black state population and the black Congressional representation ratio is nonlinear,     

offers the first systematic analysis of the conditions under which multiple legislative black caucuses form, 

and shows that an increased black presence in Congress has both positive and negative consequences. 

 

Dr. Clark is currently an Associate Professor of Political Science at the University of North Carolina at Chapel 

Hill. Dr. Clark was considerate enough to share about his experiences at SLU, his life after SLU, and motivat-

ing words of encouragement for aspirational (political science) students: 
  

My SLU Experience: I loved my time at SLU, and I continue to think fondly of my days there. I enjoyed learning, and I still 

recall faculty such as Dr. Carnaghan, Dr. Puro, Dr. Moskop, and especially Dr. Buker helping me become a better critical 

thinker, as well as helping me become well-versed in the topic of political science. I was involved in many extracurricular 

activities while at SLU, including SGA, BSA, and Residence Life. Some of my favorite memories are tied to the ISF, in partic-

ular the annual banquet and the Parade of Nations. My international friends taught me much about the world, and I credit 



�>�����Œ�}�]�Æ���‰�}�l�������(�µ�v�����š���Z�]�u�•���o�(�U���v�}�Ÿ�v�P���š�Z���š���Z�����]�•���}�v�����š�Z�����(���Á�����]�‰�o�}�u���š�•���Á�Z�}���]�•��very active on social media, 
with over 1,600 followers on Twitter and consistent Facebook updates. Upon his arrival, the consul-
general tweeted about the lovely Midwestern, March day. “Spring is coming to Saint-Louis,” he wrote. 

So many students here, espe-
cially in the Political Science 
Department, are interested in 
working in the Foreign Ser-
vices and other IR fields, so 
�L�W�·�V�� �D�� �J�U�H�D�W�� �R�S�S�R�U�W�X�Q�L�W�\�� �I�R�U�� �X�V��
to ask a foreign professional 
�D�E�R�X�W���W�K�H�L�U�� �H�[�S�H�U�L�H�Q�F�H�V���� �,�·�P�� �D��
double major in Political Sci-
ence and French, so it was 
really nice being able to con-
nect these two disciplines in 
�R�Q�H���H�Y�H�Q�W���µ 
 
�(�P�L�O�\�·�V���H�[�S�H�U�L�H�Q�F�H���U�H�I�O�H�F�W�V���W�K�H��
�V�S�L�U�L�W�� �R�I�� �/�D�&�U�R�L�[�·�V�� �Z�R�U�N���� �D�V�� �K�H��
continues to travel around the 
Midwest to speak with stu-
dents and professors about 
what his homeland and the 
United States have to offer 
each other. 
 
Among the audience was Joe 
Richard, a junior studying in-
ternational studies, entrepre-
�Q�H�X�U�V�K�L�S���� �D�Q�G�� �6�S�D�Q�L�V�K���� �´�,��
have been interested in for-
eign service and have had op-
portunities to learn about 
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Political Science 
Club was de-
lighted to host a 




